
   Issue:  March 2025 

Braunstone & Rowley Fields 
Newsletter 

Introduction 

We have listened to you and the concerns you raised and will prioritise the following; 

Priority 1: Anti-social Behaviour in and around Braunstone Park, Cort Crescent and Gallards Hill  

You said: Issues raised relate to general anti-social behaviour, but in particular youths throwing items at passing vehicles 
in the area. 

What we are going to do: Dedicated patrols have been put in place for the area.  The beat team are continuing to tackle 
anti-social behaviour in the area. We continue to manage this concern via a Problem Management Plan, and are work-
ing with our partners in respect of this matter. This is in relation to reports of youths with face coverings throwing eggs 
and other items at passing vehicles. We have had a reduction in offences, and hope to see it continue to decrease.  

Priority 2: Road Safety 

You Said:  From Community Surveys and Feedback on Neighbourhood Link, Road Safety has been highlighted to be a 
local concern for our Beat.  As such we have re-introduced this as a priority for 2025 based on your voice. 

What we are going to do: Throughout this first quarter of 2025 we will again focus on Road Safety issues as a Beat Prior-
ity.  Whilst there are many strands to this priority we will look to cover as many angles as we can. PCSOs have been out 
and about conducting speeding checks in the areas of Braunstone Avenue, Gooding Avenue and Folville Rise. We will 
continue to carry out these checks—if you have any concerns about speeding in a specific area, please do let us know. 
Multiple vehicles have been seized by our response colleagues for driving with no insurance, along with people being 
arrested for related offences.  

Priority 3: Anti-social Behaviour (Drug related) 

You Said: You continue to tell us that drug dealing and usage at addresses across the Braunstone and Rowley Fields area 
is still an ongoing concern and problem that you want us to keep as a priority. 

What we are going to do: This priority was retained due to our community still reporting this as one of their main priori-
ties and concerns. We have had some positive results—two Section 8 Drug warrants were conducted on Bennett Walk, 
with one person being arrested and investigated for drug offences. There were a further two Section 8 Drug warrants 
conducted on Raymond Road last week. This resulted in two cannabis grows being located and one person located and 
arrested. We look forward to continue working with our communities and partners in identifying those persons and ad-
dresses who cause harm to our communities through Drugs. 
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#YouSaidWeDid - What matters to you 
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Upcoming Community Engagements 
Bike Register Event with PCSO 6661 Beth @ The West End Working Mens Club—26/04/2025—11:00 to 12:00 

Beat Surgery with PCSO 6393 Julie @ The Manor House, Compton Road—09/04/2025 17:00 to 18:00 

Beat Surgery with PCSO 6586 Geoff @ Barbara Avenue—16/04/2025 15:00 to 16:00 

March has been another very busy month for the 
local beat team; 

• With assistance from our colleagues in the 
Neighbourhood Priority Team, we have con-
ducted two warrants in relation to drug use/
possession/dealing on the estate. One person 
was arrested, and the investigation is continu-
ing.  

• From intelligence gathering, we have located 2 
cannabis grows on Raymond Road. A substan-
tial amount of cannabis plants were seized 
from both addresses. Cannabis grows are dan-
gerous and can crop up in any residential area. 
They can pose a serious risk of fire and serious-
ly damage the property. If you see anything 
suspicious or think there is a cannabis grow in 
a property, please report this to us. 

• PC Martin attended The Grove Community Hub 
for their International Womens’ Day event. She 
was joined by Sharon from Violence Against 
Women and Girls. It was a brilliant turn out, 
with girls from Years 6 and 7 attending from 
local schools. 

• Road Safety remains a priority on the beat. 
‘tales of the Road’ booklets have been handed 
out to the schools across the beat area. These 
aim to educate young road users on the High-
way Code. 

Confidence Survey  Your Views Survey 

Good news 

Follow our channels for the latest updates 

Your local NPA Facebook page 

Receive more updates 

WhatsApp Channel 

Instagram 

If you have a spare second, can you please con-

sider filling out these two surveys; 

https://www.leics.police.uk/police-forces/leicestershire-police/areas/leicestershire-force-content/about-us/about-us/social-media-guidelines/
https://www.neighbourhoodlink.co.uk/
https://www.whatsapp.com/channel/0029Vaf3yjB3GJP5h4GMgG0q?utm_source=Facebook&utm_medium=social&utm_campaign=Orlo
https://www.instagram.com/leicestershire_police/

